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OLD TAUNTONIANS ASSOCIATION (SOUTHAMPTON)

Draft Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Association, held at The Sporting View on Monday 8th February 2010 at 7.00pm. 

12 members of the Association were present and signed the Attendance Book.

The President of the Association, Ted Colenutt, took the chair and welcomed those present.  Before commencing with the Agenda items, the Secretary gave notice of some amendments to the draft minutes from the 2009 AGM.  The minutes on file have been duly amended.

Agenda Item 1. Apologies for Absence. Apologies were received from Mike Gould, George Pledger, and Angie Turley.

Agenda Item 2. Minutes of the previous General Meeting. (held on 23 February 2009). Copies of the minutes had been circulated to all registered members prior to the meeting. The chairman asked the meeting if the minutes were accepted as a true record. Adoption was proposed by J.White, seconded by Martin Rowe and passed unanimously.

Agenda Item 3. Matters arising from the minutes.  There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

Agenda Item 4. Correspondence.  There was no correspondence relative to the current meeting.

Agenda Item 5.  Reports for the year 2009. 

5a.  Hon. Secretary’s Report.   John Bathurst presented a written report, which is appended to these minutes, and went through it for the benefit of those present.  The report was adopted unanimously.  The Chairman then paid tribute to the General Secretary for giving over 10 years of exemplary service and dedication to the OTA in his appointment.  This resulted in spontaneous applause from all those present.

5b.  Hon. Membership Secretary’s Report.   Jeff White presented a written report, which is appended to these minutes on file. 

5c.  Hon. Website Manager’s Report.  Jeff White produced a brief written report, appended to these minutes on file.

5d.  Hon. Editor’s Report.  No report.

5e.  Report of Hon Archivist. David Brown verbally reported on a successful year from his perspective, and the pleasure he had gained from contact with OTA members or their families, particularly concerning the production and research for family trees. 

Agenda Item 6.  Honorary Treasurer’s Report. David Bryett distributed a Balance Sheet, Income and Expenditure Account and a written report for the past year which are attached to these minutes on file.  He then gave a quick overview of the finances.  The Treasurer acknowledged the work of Mike Bull, the Examiner of Accounts.  He finished by stating that the accounts were sound, and that no recommendation was being made for any increase in subscription fees.  A proposal was then made to accept the accounts. This was proposed by Martin Rowe and seconded by Paul Skates.  Carried unanimously.

Agenda Item 7.  Election of Vice Presidents and Honorary Members.  A proposal was made by Jeff White for John Bathurst to be elected as an Honorary Vice President.  This proposal had been made and accepted “out of committee” by the Executive Council.  The proposal was endorsed unanimously, and was graciously accepted by the nominee.

Agenda Item 8.  Election of Officers for 2010.  As is required by the Constitution, all current elected officers were canvassed prior to the AGM to ascertain their willingness to continue in post.  As a consequence, and there being no other nominations received from outside of the Executive Council, the nominees were elected by an “en bloc” vote.  Changes to the list of Officers for 2010 are as follows:


General Secretary:
Bob Newell


Web Manager:
Bob Newell

With the elevation of John Bathurst to Honorary Vice-President, the Executive Council will investigate co-option of a new ordinary member in due course.

Agenda Item 9.  Election of Honorary Examiner of Accounts.  The re-election of Michael Bull was proposed by Harry Ree, and  seconded by John Bathurst.  The proposal was carried unanimously.

Agenda Item 10. Any Other Business.  Questions from the floor were received concerning the Anniversary Year Events, and the Centenary Reunion Dinner.  It was confirmed that details of all would be promulgated via email, News & Views, and on the OTA 

web site.  Harry Ree suggested that the 2011 Summer Lunch might be an occasion to celebrate the 90th birthday of Pip Errington.  Ted Colenutt then reminded those present of the forthcoming London Lunch on Sat 19 June 2010 where he would be in the Chair.

There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm.

OLD TAUNTONIANS’ ASSOCIATION

Honorary General Secretary’s Annual Report

The report covers the period from 1st January 2009 to 31st December 2009. It includes activities involving Old Tauntonians whether or not promoted by the Executive Council: -

The New Years Honours List 2010 – David Harrison was awarded the honour of an OBE for services to Golf

The Old Tauntonian / Old Bournemouthian Golf Day (Dibden, May)

This event encompasses the John Rush Trophy for Old Tauntonians’,the Old Bournemouthians Seniors Trophy and an overall Stableford Competition for The Pomeroys Cup. The overall Stableford Competition and Pomeroys Cup winner was Colin Ray (OT) with Danny Nixon and John Lewis (both OTs) in second and third places. Colin Ray won the John Rush Trophy.     

The Triangular Golf Match (Hockley, June) played between Old Tauntonians, Old Symondians’ and Old Edwardians’ for The Freeman Cup, was won by the Old Symondians (11 points) from OTs (7.5) and OEs (5.5) . Full handicap allowance was granted this year and this, together with the gathering years of the OT team, was said to have severely affected the result.

The 99th Southampton Reunion Dinner – (Southampton Park Hotel – November)

The Dinner Chairman was Jeff White (1942-51) who was accompanied by his wife, Margaret. Councillor Brian Parnell represented the City Council. Other guests included Alice Wrighton, Principal of Taunton’s College, three members of her Management Team, (Jane Higgins, Annelise Miller and Matt Atkinson) representatives of The Old Bournemouthians’, The Old Edwardians’ and the Old Symondians’. The total attendance was 95. Bernie Thomason welcomed the Guests and proposed the toast to The College, to which Alice Wrighton responded. Ron Allison was the Master of Ceremonies.

The Old Bournemouthians’ Annual Dinner (September) 5 OTs attended. John Bathurst was the OBs special OT guest.

College Celebration Evening (Taunton’s College, December) The OTA again sponsored awards of vouchers and shields for the winners of three College Faculties – Arts, Science and Social Science. The presentations were made by Ted Colenutt (President of the O.T.A.)

The Executive Council met four times during the year, once at Taunton’s College, where Alice Wrighton had kindly provided meeting facilities. Other than the Annual Reunion Dinner, organised by the autonomous Dinner Committee, Tauntonian events are mainly organised by independent groups of OTs. The Council is mostly concerned with administrative matters - secretarial, financial, membership, website and editorial.  During the year:-

· The “100 Club” continued to flourish under the sole administration of David Bryett. Members of the ‘Club’ have a chance to win Eleven Monthly prizes of £20 and one of £400 (drawn at the Annual Dinner). Over the years the scheme has raised sufficient funds to enable a substantial subsidy to be made toward the 250th Anniversary /100th Dinner celebration. 

· Summer Lunch (August). This event again drew a capacity attendance of at Keats Restaurant. As reported in previous years it is intended primarily as a mid-year get together of OTs and their partners. If the occasion arises it is used to mark a special event. This year my colleagues on the Council and Dinner Committee considered my 80th birthday to be such. Roger Parsons and John Martin spoke fulsomely of a man I did not recognise and Roger presented me with an engraved Hoggit Port Decanter that I shall always greatly treasure.
· News & Views. Two 40-odd page issues of the newsletter were published. The newsletter continues to be contributed to and welcomed by its subscribers. The production work of Mike Gould and Jeff White is to be heartily congratulated.

· Taunton’s Memorabilia. Thanks to the continuing generosity of Pearson’s, the Estate Agents, the Association’s Archives are now safely housed. David Brown, with the utmost patience, has carefully sorted and filed hundreds of documents 
· 250th Anniversary of the founding of Taunton’s School.  Both the Association and The College are planning events to mark this very special year. One particular feature will take place on 26th June when there will be a Thanksgiving Service at Highfield Church followed by a Wreath Laying Ceremony at the tomb of Richard Taunton at Holy Rood.

· Obituaries During the period the deaths were reported of:-

        Staff: A.R.Pargeter (1946-62) John Jacobs (1965- 99 )

        Ex-Pupils /Students:  Keith Barnett (1945-48): Brian Barry (1949-55) : John Peter Copson (1930-36) :

        Ray F.Dalton (1939-45): Charles Cyril Franks (1931-36): Edward Grayson (1939-1944): 

        Peter George Hatcher (1937-42) : William Robert Humphreys (1936-41) : George Lawrence (1925-32): 

        Bernard Geoffrey Mitchell (1932-40): Richard P Morris (1957-64): Roy ‘ Ernie’ Rowe (1939-46) :

       John Shippey (1952-57): Harry White-Ridley (1930-35)

·  New Members.  10 new members joined the Association during the year.  The youngest left the School in 1963.

· The John Oxborrow Appeal. An appeal originated by the Executive Council to assist the acquisition by his niece of the medals and flight documents of ‘Johnnie’ Oxborrow DFC, in order to save them (eventually for presentation to a museum) raised £1400 through donations by members of the Association.
·    As this is the final report I shall be required to submit as General Secretary, I would like to express my wholehearted thanks for their counsel to the Chairmen and all members of the Executive Council with whom I have had the pleasure to serve since joining it ten years or so ago. During that time the duties they perform mean some of them have been in constant liaison with me.  Without wishing to give offence to anyone, I particularly mention Jeff White, Dave Bryett, Mike Gould and, latterly, Martin Rowe.

I wish the incoming Secretary a happy and successful tenure and as much enjoyment as I have had in that position.

Over the years and solely due to the appointment I have met or made contact – by letter, telephone or email – that I would never otherwise have done, with countless Old Tauntonians’ and their families. Only on one occasion have I received other than kindness, courtesy, co-operation, patience and understanding. To all of the above, for their willing help, humour, support - and sometimes forgiveness - I am most grateful ;  for the friendship they gave me I shall ever be in their debt.

John Bathurst  - January 2010

OLD TAUNTONIANS’ ASSOCIATION

Treasurer`s Report 2009

I am most grateful to Mike Bull for agreeing my arithmetic.

This year the surplus of income over expenditure is £329 which is about £1060 less than the last financial year which you will recall was of 15 months duration..

This decline is due in the main to:

                  Loss of interest on deposit account                 250

                  Increase in printing and postage                    250

                  Increase in web site expenses                          200

                  Donations                                                          350

The income we receive from subscriptions is down slightly.   
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The chart illustrates the importance of recruiting new members particularly in the latter years.  The peaks of the 50s and 60s will soon disappear towards the left and the Association will fade away.   Whilst us older members very rightly celebrate our Anniversaries this year we must not overlook the opportunities for recruiting afforded by such functions as the Guildhall Dinner. 

The I & E account shows the importance of the `100` Club.  Without it we would have incurred a loss.   Since its inception Association Funds have been boosted by some £3600 which will become at least £4300 by the end of next financial year.    Your Executive Committee has therefore felt able to approve a grant of up to £5000 to the Dinner Committee towards the celebration of their 100th Dinner in the Guildhall. 

There are currently 114 members but more would be welcomed and there will be an application form in the next News and Views.  (and I have some with me this evening!)

Analysis of the Expenditure shows that News and Views still accounts for approximately 2/3rds of the £5 subscription with the Web-site steadily increasing its share.  .

I believe that our finances are sound and I have made no recommendation to the Executive Council for a change in the subscription fee.

D Bryett – January 2010
OLD TAUNTONIANS` ASSOCIATION

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT

1 January 2009 to  31 December 2009
	INCOME
	
	2009
	
	2008
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Subs
	
	2817.15
	
	2977.25
	

	Adv  Subs
	
	140.40
	
	315.49
	

	Stock Sales
	68.00
	
	
	93.91
	

	Less
	Cost Ties 28.50
	
	47.50
	45.81
	

	
	Spooner 10.00
	29.50
	
	
	

	100 Club
	1347.00
	
	1288.00
	
	

	Less Prizes
	620.00
	727.00
	620.00
	668.00
	

	Donations
	
	313.50
	
	339.04
	

	Interest
	
	7.36
	
	256.67
	

	TOTAL
	
	4034.91
	
	4515.26
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Printing
	
	1495.47
	
	1340.03
	

	Postage
	1064.85
	
	
	
	

	Less
	11.57
	1053.78
	
	965.75
	

	Tel Costs
	
	48.00
	
	68.00
	

	Web Site
	
	514.93
	
	310.49
	

	College
	
	141.00
	
	175.00
	

	Keats Lunch
	
	
	
	91.00
	

	Douglas Huggins Memorial
	
	263.79
	
	
	

	Oxborough Donations
	1400.00

Less 1297.97
	102.03
	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	3706.21
	
	3124.33
	

	SURPLUS OF INCOME OVER EXPENDITURE
	
	4034.91

- 3706.21

328.70
	
	4515.26

- 3124.33

1390.93
	

	BALANCE SHEET

AS AT 31st DECEMBER 2009


	CURRENT ASSETS
	
	2009
	
	2008
	

	
	
	
	
	£126.45
	

	Lloyds TSB Current Account
	£432.89
	
	
	£12412.62
	

	Lloyds TSB Savings Account
	£12334.96
	
	
	
	

	Stock
	£261.75
	
	£280.25
	
	

	Sub Total
	
	£13029.60
	
	£12819.32
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	CURRENT LIABILITES
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Subs (in advance)
	£1133.71
	
	£1252.14
	
	

	“100” Club
	£620.00
	
	£620.00
	
	

	Sub Total
	
	£1753.72
	
	£1872.14
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	NET ASSETS
	
	£11275.88
	
	£10947.18
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Represented by:
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance at 1 Jan 09
	£10947.18
	
	
	
	

	Surplus for Period
	£328.70
	
	
	
	

	Balance at 31 Dec 09 
	£11275.88
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


The Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet have been compared with the Financial Records (including receipts for payments rendered) and the accounts at Lloyds TSB and found to be correct.

M Bull
Independent Examiner 




January 2010 (Original signed by M Bull with Hon Secretary)

OLD TAUNTONIANS’ ASSOCIATION

Membership Secretary’s Report 2010
The current Association membership of Life and Ordinary Members is shown in the breakdown below.   The figures for 2009 are in brackets.

To these figures have to be added, our President, four Vice Presidents and 26 Honorary Members.

Life Members

5671 (579)
Subscribing to News & Views
308 2 (318)

Ordinary Members

290 (286)

Subscribing to News & Views
286 (281)

Notes:

1. We do not have current addresses for 40 Life Members.

2. In addition, 12 Life Members have not increased their subscription to the current amount, a decrease from 14 for 2009.  They received one edition of News & Views.

We now have the e-mail addresses of 356 (333) Members.  All Members with an e-mail address are regularly sent a list of Members’ e-mail addresses.  We have continued to e-mail this group with news of special occasions.

We often find that Members’ e-mail addresses are out of date.  We are dependent on Members informing us when they change their e-mail address.

Members are now given the option to receive their News & Views by e-mail.  Currently 70 (63) Members have chosen this option.

We continue to recruit a trickle of New Members, mainly through our website.
J White – January 2010
OLD TAUNTONIANS’ ASSOCIATION

Website Manager’s Report 2010

There have been no significant developments to the website this year.

The Tauntonian Photo Gallery has made steady progress and now has over 60 photos displayed.  The biggest problem is finding good quality prints, which can be scanned for inclusion in the gallery.

This year, in particular, we are appealing for good quality, historic, Tauntonian prints for our 250th Anniversary celebrations.

We receive regular enquiries about membership, through the site.  Unfortunately, only a small percentage of these enquiries result in us gaining a member.

J White – January 2010
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